
Dear Colleagues, 
 
The Spring 2025 campaign to all the eligible cohorts for a COVID-19 vaccination 
ended on Tuesday 17 June 2025. 
 

COVID-19 vaccination of severely immunosuppressed individuals (aged 6 
months and over) will continue from 18 June 2025 

The Green Book states that severely immunosuppressed individuals aged 6 months 
and over (as defined in boxes 1 and 2 of Chapter 14a) may be considered for catch-
up or in some cases additional vaccination before the next seasonal campaign. This 
should be based on clinical judgement and aligned to the recommendations in the 
Green Book. Vaccination must be provided under a prescriber model and tailored to 
the individual. 

In NWL, access for these eligible residents will be available at Park Royal Medical 
Practice in Brent. Please see referral pathway details below for the attention of GPs 
and Clinicians. 
 
 
Park Royal Medical Practice in Brent (Saturday only) 
  
For individuals aged 6 months and over who are immunosuppressed from a non-
Harness PCN practices, the GP or a referring clinician can send the patient details 
(including name, NHS number, date of birth, and reason for the vaccine) to 
harness.enhancedaccess@nhs.net or call on The Single Point of Access (SPA) 
number : 02081947355 
 
Upon receiving the referral, it will be triage and an appropriate appointment will be 
scheduled for the patient.  
 
Site team will also acknowledge the referral email and provide any necessary 
updates. After administering the vaccine, vaccination details will be entered on a 
point of care system and the referring GP or clinician will be informed.  
 
 
Thank you for your continued support and please contact 
nhsnwl.immunisations@nhs.net with any queries. 
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